

Michael Healy MP

MEMBER FOR CAIRNS

9 July 2021

Simon Mahar Landplan Landscape Architecture 3 Scott Street PARRAMATTA PARK QLD 4870

Dear Simon

I am writing to congratulate you on the much-deserved recognition and Award you have received from the Queensland Chapter of the Australian Institute of Landscape Architects (AILA).

Little Roo's Playground at Whitfield State School is absolutely extraordinary, and I was privileged to visit the school on several occasions to observe the work on the playground and then to see the final product. I can imagine that this play-area has bought the students so much pleasure and what a fabulous place to let your imagination run free and burn off energy after the constraints of a classroom for a couple of periods. My only regret is that we did not have such a facility during my school years.

Congratulations once again Simon for your passion and ability to create such a beautiful piece of nature and I wish you every success with the AILA National Awards in October.

Yours faithfully

Michael Healy MP

State Member for Cairns

Assistant Minister for Tourism Industry Development